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Claiming Dates:  
Harvest Festival 7th October St 
Michael’s. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting,, 
Thursday, 11th October 2018 at 
7.00pm in the Memorial Hall 
 
Friday, 12th October " Beat the 
Drum "  at St. Michael & All Angels 
Church Middleton Tyas. 
7.00 pm for 7.30 pm. 
 
Safari Supper 20th October – 
Middleton Tyas 
 
Middleton Tyas Quiz Night Friday 
26th October – Memorial Hall 
 
Art Exhibition 26 Oct St Andrew’s 
Church, Moulton 6.30pm 
 
Remembrance Commemoration: 
Sunday 11 November  6.00 pm 
 
Turkey Butty, Trifle & Coffee 
Morning 17th November – Memorial 
Hall 
 
Big Breakfast 24th November – 
Memorial Hall 

 

St. Michael and All Angels 
Middleton Tyas 

 
HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 
Do join us to give thanks 
for all our produce, and 

all who work to bring 
food to our tables. 

Sunday 7th. October 
9.30 am. 

Light refreshments 
afterwards 

 

From the Parish Council 
Planning Applications ~ 
 
It is great to have as many responses from the community as possible 
when it comes to Planning Applications. The Parish Council is asked to 
comment on all Planning Applications and we need the views and 
opinions of residents to shape our responses, whether you support, 
object to, or have no comment to make on the proposals.  
 
The recent Planning Application from West Hall has generated a huge 
interest from residents and the application was discussed at our 
September meeting. In our response letter to the Local Planning 
Authority we shall be reiterating our concerns raised from the previous 
application submitted in February this year, as well as including the 
concerns of residents relating to the new proposed access, the 
detrimental effect this will have on the Village Shop and Village Hall, 
and the significant harm caused by demolition of Listed Buildings and 
removal of wall has to the appearance of the Conservation Area. 
 
We are going to make it easier for residents to know about future 
Planning Applications by sharing a link on the Middleton Tyas 
Community Facebook page. You will then be able to comment online 
direct to Richmondshire District Council through their 'Public Access' 
page. We would still encourage you to pass your comments to the 
Parish Council (so we can compile a well rounded and informed 
response) by contacting either myself cllrsamanthaperks@gmail.com or 
the Parish Clerk clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk  
 
Updating the Middleton Tyas Conservation Area  
Appraisal and Management Plan ~ 
 
In the last decade our village has seen many changes, such as new 
houses, the closure and conversion of the Bay Horse Public House to 
residential dwellings, and new road layouts. 
The Parish Council is looking for residents to get involved with helping 
to update the Middleton Tyas Conservation Area Appraisal and 
Management Plan. This Plan acts as a Supplementary Planning 
Guidance document for the Local Planning Authority to take into 
consideration when deciding on Planning Applications for our village. 
The Plan was first adopted by Richmondshire Planning Department in 
2008 but is now out of date. A copy of the current plan can be viewed 
on Richmondshire District Council's website -  
www.richmondshire.gov.uk/planning/building-
conservation/conservation-areas/conservation-area-appraisals-and-
management-plans/ 
There have been more than 20 Planning Applications for our village so 
far this year, so it is vitally important we keep our Conservation Area 
Appraisal and Management Plan up to date and relevant. If you are 
interested in Planning, or want to help shape the village for future 
generations, or have a wealth of knowledge of the history of Middleton 
Tyas, or maybe you are a student who wants to be an Architect, 
Designer, or Town and Country Planner; or perhaps you were involved 
with the original committee. If so please get in touch with Councillor 
Samantha Perks. No special skills are required, just a love of the village 
we live in. 
cllrsamanthaperks@gmail.com 
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 

MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 
TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 

 
POST OFFICE 

MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 
TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 

 
Despite last month’s effort being right up there with Keats, Eliot and Ayres, I am keeping my 
rhyming to myself this month.  Mostly because I’ve run out of stock that rhymes with other stock.  
But what do you have in the freezer in the corridor I hear you ask?   
 
Or maybe that’s the voices in my head.  I’ll tell you anyway.  In case you weren’t aware, almost 
hidden away in the corridor, is a freezer.  Other than a bit of ice, there are many things of awe 
and coldness in there.  Like fish cakes and fish fingers.  Oven chips. Brymor ice cream.  Birds 
Eye frozen peas.  Er (trying desperately to picture freezer…)  Ready meals such as beef and 
ale pie, Irish stew – all cook from frozen for about an hour, or empty into a microwavable dish 
and go that route.  Fish pies from Carricks (defrost first).  Lollies and Magnums and the like.  
Quorn mince.  JusRol pasty, shortcrust and puff.  The magic dragon.   
 
And not in the freezer but in the category of ‘Eee, I remember when I could buy them for 
thrupence’, we’ve gone down nostalgia road and got in some Black Jacks.  And they are just as 
nice as I would probably remember, if I had any kind of memory. 
 
WIN £20!! 
 
I like a bit of bingo.  Legs eleven, Shades of Grey etc.  So I thought, let’s have a bit of bingo in 
the shop.  Buy a card for a £1, we’ll keep it and check off the numbers for you.  I’ll ask my pal 
Alexa to pick a number daily and the first one to house wins £20.  Cards will be on sale as soon 
as I’ve got them off Amazon and we’ll hopefully start on 1 October.  If you buy one after that, 
we’ll back-check the numbers.   
 
Thank you to everyone who relieved us of toys over the school holidays for a donation to the 
shop.  The basket will be back for half-term, and for the Star Wars fan, contains a double ended 
light sabre.  Oooh… 
 
Joining the anti-plastic brigade, the doggy poo bags we sell are biodegradable.  So while 
walking Fido, you can rest assured you are doing your bit for our green and pleasant Yorkshire. 
 
And then there were four … It was a dark stormy night.  The wind howled like a wolf with piles, 
the rain lashed down as if God was powerwashing Mother Earth.  The four of them sat round 
the round table, looking nervously at the empty chairs between them.  Silence dominated, 
except for the rain.  And the wind.  Mrs Creases spoke to tell tale of the agenda.  Ms Gabriel 
sighed, her thoughts veering off to Sean Bean as Sharpe, standing in the pouring rain, his shirt 
gradually turning transparent.  As if he could see into her mind, Mr Clampett coughed, and said 
“Can you step off the mat please.”  Confused, Ms Blue glanced at the floor.  There was no mat.  
Maybe someone had stolen the mat.  Maybe the mat was outside, getting wet like Sean.  
Maybe they were all going mad, the stress of just the four of them on the Committee getting to 
them.  Oh for more people to help, to fill those sad, empty chairs.  To maybe bring a mat… 
 
Our Committee stands at four.  Two of those people work full time.  We need more people!!   

Helen 

 



 

 

 
Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall 
Centenary of the end of WW1 

Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall Committee would like to invite you to 
join with us in commemorating the centenary of the end of the First 
World War and remembering those brave soldiers from the village 
who gave their lives for their country and for whom the hall was built. 
A Memorial service will be held at the Hall on Sunday 11th November 
at 11.00am, where a wreath will be laid below the stone of 
remembrance, followed by a 2 minute silence. 
Following the ceremony, the Hall will be open to the public from 
11.00am until 3.00pm to enjoy light refreshments (tea, coffee cakes 
etc.) and review memorabilia, music and scenes from this period in 
our history. 
If you have any memorabilia from WW1, which you would be prepared 
to loan us to display for the day, could you please leave it together 
with your name and address, with Dorothy at the post office. (All 
loaned items will be returned to their owners following the activities) 
We would also like to invite you to join us again on the evening (7.30 -
10.30) to further celebrate the centenary of the end of WW1 with a 
sing-along to all the old songs of the war period such as “Pack up 
your troubles, It’s a long way to Tipperary” and many more. 
Guest singers will lead the singing and song sheets will be provided. 
Please bring your own drinks and snacks, glasses can be provided on 
the evening. 
We hope that you can find the time to join us on this historical day 
Thank you. 
Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall Committee 

 

  
Middleton Tyas 

 Safari Supper 
 20th October 2018. 

I am organising a Safari Supper 
in Middleton Tyas on Saturday 
20th October.  Safari Suppers are 
evenings where you cook one 
course of a meal for other people 
on the supper in your own house 
(maximum of 8 people including 
you). You move to a different 
house for each course. If you are 
not comfortable cooking do 
pudding and buy one. We would 
have Pre-dinner drinks, Starter, 
Main & Pudding then all get 
together in the Memorial Hall for 
cheese and biscuits at the end.  I 
will do all the sorting of who goes 
where (we can be very flexible 
about this, so if you are not part 
of a couple, or have dietary 
requirements don’t worry). If you 
live on the outskirts of the village 
you could do Pre-dinner drinks 
so people would not need to 
drive later in the evening. If you 
are interested or want any more 
information please give me a 
call.   
 
We now have 12 households 
interested already, so if you want 
to take part please let me know 
by the 10th October at the latest. 
Craig Jones 07525466755 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com 
 
 
St Michael’s Majors. 
Please note, the tea this month 
will be on the fourth Thursday 
which is October 25th.  Please 
bring along any friends who 
might enjoy an afternoon of 
fun!  Usual travel arrangements 
apply. 
 
 
BARTON SCOUT GROUP 
Barton scout group are in need 
of a new secretary, if you are 
interested please email 
mel_websdale@hotmail.com for 
more details. 

mailto:mel_websdale@hotmail.com


 
Doctors Lane Surgery (Aldbrough St John) Flu Clinics 2018 

 
Yes – it is time to think about Flu already! The doctors at Doctors Lane 
Surgery want let you know the arrangements for the open Flu Clinics for 
2018. You may notice that the dates are slightly later than usual this year. 
This is because of the timing of the delivery of the vaccines to the surgery. 
For this reason, no vaccines will be given in general and open surgeries 
before the date of the last Flu clinic on the 21st November 2018. 
 
If you don’t want to have the flu vaccine this year, please let the 
Surgery know as soon as possible so we can update our records. 
This will stop further invites for this year’s campaign. 
 
For most people, flu is nasty but not serious. Those with flu tend to 
experience a short period of chills, aches and pains and then a return to 
normal health.  However, those patients over 65 or with chronic disease 
are at greater risk from the effect of flu.  For them flu can increase the risk 
of more serious illnesses such as bronchitis and pneumonia or can make 
existing conditions worse.  In the worst case, flu can result in a stay in 
hospital, or even death. 
 
The Department of Health are recommending that we offer flu 
vaccinations to all our patients who will be aged 65 before 31st March 
2019, those who suffer from Asthma, COPD, Diabetes, Stroke, Ischaemic 
Heart Disease, patients with low immunity, pregnant patients, patients 
who are Carers and also patients with a BMI of over 40.   
 
Patients under 18 years of age will receive a separate letter when their 
vaccination becomes available. 
 
The details of the clinics are as follows: 

Saturday 20th October 9 am – 12 am at the Surgery 

Monday  12th November 3pm – 7.30pm at the Surgery 

Saturday  17th November 9 am – 12 am at the Surgery 

Wednesday  21st November 10am – 12noon at Barton 
Community Centre 
St Cuthbert’s Green 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the surgery on 01325 374332, 
or email aldbrough@nhs.net. 
 
Kind regards, Doctors Hodgson, Keavney and Cockerill. 
 

Moulton Painting Set 
The Moulton Painting Set is holding an Art Exhibition on Friday 26th 
October 2018 in St Andrew’s Church, Moulton commencing at 6.30pm. All 
proceeds to go to the Motor Neurone Disease Association. Entry fee of 
£10.00 to include a glass of wine and nibbles.  Contact David Whitehead: 
01325 377632 for further details. 
 

 

 BIG 
BREAKFAST 

2018 
FUNDRAISER 

The Village Shop will be 
holding a fundraising big 
breakfast on Saturday 24 
November running from 9 
a.m to 1 p.m. A full 
English breakfast will be 
served, cakes will be sold, 
and there will be a raffle 
with stunning prizes.  
Make a note in your diary 
for this unmissable event, 
and I will send more 
detailed  information in 
the November issue of 
the Village News. Call me 
on 377700 if you want to 
know more about the 
arrangements 
Steve Hill 
 
 
 

 
TURKEY BUTTY, TRIFLE &  

COFFEE MORNING 

in aid of Church funds. 

You are invited to join us 

on 

Saturday, 17th November 

2018 

12-00 pm until 2-00 pm. 

In the Memorial Hall 
Entrance £5.00 Adults 

£2.50 Children 
Raffle 

We look forward to 

welcoming you. 

mailto:aldbrough@nhs.net


 

Moulton Matters 
 
Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books, produce, DVDs and CDs the bus 
shelter during August raised £102.43.  This amount 
beats our previous best month which was in June.  
The books are now all on shelves, and all books, 
DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p. 
A big thanks to all Moulton growers who have kindly 
donated their surplus fruit and vegetables to Books 
in the Bus Shelter.          
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  
Please leave them on the benches in the bus shelter.  
 
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village 
Association funds. 
 
Remembrance 2018 
The Moulton Village Association together with St 
Andrew’s Church, is planning a special 
commemoration on 11 November at 6.00 pm.  Our 
two soldiers remembered on the war memorial will 
be recognised and we plan a small exhibition of 
WW1 memorabilia during the week before 
Remembrance Sunday.   
Following the service a Parish Supper will be 
provided.  To assist catering arrangements, if 
you wish to attend the service and supper, please 
contact Sara Vaux (377228) or John Gentry 
(377328).   
Donations will be invited for Phoenix House, 
Catterick Garrison – Help for Heroes.  
 
Speeding in Moulton 
Our Rural Beat Manager, PC Mark Wood, attended 
Moulton with his speed gun recently and on this 
occasion, all drivers were well behaved.  He will 
return again soon.   
We have five volunteers to get involved in the 
Community Speed Watch initiative.  This is not 
enough to get the scheme off the ground so more 
volunteers will be needed, training and equipment 
will be provided.     
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St 
Andrew’s. 
 
October:  Mr & Mrs Whitehead 
November: Mr and Mrs Stephens 
Claiming Dates:  
 
Remembrance Commemoration: Sunday 11 
November 2018, 6.00 pm 
 
Moulton Plant Sale 2019: Saturday 11 May 2019  

 Knitted Poppies 

This being the Centenary of the end of WW1 , 
some knitters and sewers in our Group have 
created  attractive knitted red poppies that can 
be worn on coat/ jacket lapels.  
They will be on sale in our Community shop 
from early October,  at £2 each. The proceeds 
will go to SSAFA, an organisation ,founded in 
1885,  to help soldiers, sailors and, in due time, 
members of the Royal Airforce , who  had 
served, or are still serving their country. It helps 
their families also. 
We hope you will support this worthy cause. 

The Art and Crafts Group, Middleton Tyas. 

_________________________ 

Quiz Night 
With Quiz Master Geoff Smith 

 
Friday 26th October 7pm for 7:30pm start. 

£5 per person (includes Pie & Pea Supper) 
Teams of 4 

Bring your own Drinks and Glasses 
Prize for the wining team 

Tickets at the shop or post office 
_____________________________________ 

Crystal & Colour 
It’s strange how things thread through your life 
without you being aware of them at the time 
and over recent years I have discovered that 
my thread is that of `colour’.  My journey with 
colour started over 25 years ago when I 
`invented’ new colours in a paint development 
laboratory.  I studied Interior Design, which I 
later went on to teach.  Then about 16 years 
ago, when I was gong through a difficult period 
in my personal life, colour once again played a 
prominent part in my journey, for it was at this 
time that I was introduced to the wonders of 
crystals.  I joined a meditation group where I 
learned about crystal energies, colour 
psychology, and many more amazing things.  A 
whole new world had opened up to me and it 
was the combination of meditation, crystals, 
and colour that not only helped me through a 
rough time, but also put me on a new path.  I 
simply couldn’t get enough of it and, as well as 
benefiting from regular crystal therapy 
treatments, I attended every workshop and 
event that I came across.  This hadn’t only 
affected my life – it had changed it, so in 2010 I 
decided I was ready to take things further and 
become a complementary therapist.  By 
`embracing the rainbow’ I now help others to 
bring the healing energy of crystals and colour 
back into their life and regain their equilibrium. 
Gift Voucher available 



 

Charlie’s Column: a view from the life of the Rectory saluki. 
I wish I had the faith that the innocence of the young seem to have. Dodger (Eve’s jack Russell terrier who 
can do no wrong in her eyes) now believes that he has a direct hotline to the divine, following an incident 
with a roast chicken. Said chicken apparently ‘flew down’ from the kitchen sideboard whilst only he and 
Samson (Jenni’s greyhound who can do no wrong in her eyes) were watching. It was purely down to the 
fact that things seemed ominously quiet for a few minutes that Jenni, aka the biscuit-buyer actually found 
the result of the apparent miracle. Dodger spent a good two days looking as if he’d swallowed the chicken 
whole (which, in essence he had).  
Anyway, my point is, that since this incident, Dodger has turned into some kind of born again Jack Russell. 
He now believes that the power of prayer results in such miracles, and I regularly find him meditating in the 
garden, whilst considering the squirrel, in an attempt to ‘pray’ it down from the top of the tree.  
‘Silly dog’, I muttered from my chair, whilst watching Dodger sitting in the rain. ‘He’s got as much sense as 
that squirrel, if you ask me. Neither of them have the intelligence to work out that whilst the other one sits 
there, neither will move.’ ‘Now, now Charlie, that’s a little harsh’, came the all too familiar voice of the 
biscuit-buyer. ‘Huh!’ I replied, ‘Dodger thinks he’s within divine favour. He thinks that all his prayers will be 
answered at the click of a paw! How ridiculous!’ ‘Charlie’, the biscuit-buyer replied. ‘When was it you last 
sat down to pray?’ ‘Well..... I pray that Bach will lose his voice, and that Dodger will lose his squeaky toy, 
and that they’ll both lose their dog biscuits in my direction.’ ‘Charlie, when did you last sit down and pray for 
someone other than yourself?’ Well that had me stumped. ‘But Dodger isn’t praying for anyone but himself’, 
I replied. ‘Just that chickens will fly into his mouth bringing squirrels with them’. ‘Never mind Dodger’ said 
the biscuit-buyer, ‘I’m talking about you.’  
I sensed that this was not the end of the matter. I was right. ‘Charlie, prayer is a powerful thing. Maybe 
Dodger hasn’t got things quite right with his conversation with God, but at least he’s having one, and whilst 
he’s sitting out there in the rain, who knows what God might be saying to Dodger in between the pleas for 
falling squirrels. It’s important to talk to God, and even more important to listen. And we need to remember 
to thank God for the good things and the gifts we’ve been given – I bet Dodger remembered to say thank 
you when he’d finished scoffing chicken. And anyway, look on the positive side, whilst Dodger sits in the 
rain praying, we’ve all been granted a little peace and quiet. Wouldn’t you say that that’s a miracle in itself?’   

Charlie 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Middleton Tyas Parish Council 
Clerk:  Mrs C. Jones Email:  clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk Tel:  01325 377062 
 The Old Chapel Middleton 
Tyas Richmond 
 North Yorkshire 
September 2018 DL10 6PP 

VACANCY for HANDYMAN 
for CASUAL WORK in MIDDLETON TYAS 

The Parish Council has a vacancy for a HANDYMAN to undertake various outdoor maintenance 
tasks within the Parish. 
ALL TASKS will be outdoors and will include, but not be restricted to: 

Cleaning / painting benches & seating in village and in Playing Field / Play Park 
Cleaning / painting notice boards, Checking items for renewal or repair 
Trimming shrubs / hedges, Checking and cleaning village signs 
Weed removal, Litter picking 
Emptying waste bins in Playing Field & Play Park 
Other similar maintenance tasks that may be required from time to time. 

EMPLOYMENT – You will be employed by the Parish Council on a casual basis. 
HOURS – by agreement but in the region of 6-8 hours per month. 
PAYMENT - will be made at an hourly rate (National Living Wage) under the Parish Council’s current payroll 
arrangements. 
INSURANCE - You will be fully insured under the Parish Council’s Public Liability Insurance policy.  
APPLICATIONS - should be made in writing to the Parish Council, giving details of your current experience 
and relevant skills, no later than 10th October 2018. 
Any queries about this position may be discussed before an application is made. 
 
Christine Jones 

Jayne Archer  jayne04@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk
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Clerk to the Parish Council 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
There will be a 

SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE 
The Church of St. Michael and All Angels, Middleton Tyas 

for all those who have fallen in armed conflict. 
Sunday, 11th . November, 9.30 am 

______________________________________________________ 

 
ALL SOULS' SERVICE 

A service of thanksgiving for the lives of those who have 
passed away in Middleton Tyas, Moulton and Croft and 

surrounding villages will be held on 
Wednesday, October 31st. at 6.0pm in The Church of St. 

Michael and All Angels, Middleton Tyas 
Specific mention will be given to those who have died in the 
last two years, but anyone is welcome to attend the service, 

and maybe light a candle in memory 
of a loved one. 

______________________________________________________ 

Dogs in Our Play Area 

There has been an increased 
number of dogs being allowed 
into our Children’s Play Park 
beside the MUGA.  We would 
like to remind everyone that this 
area does not permit dogs and 
is solely for the children to play 
in.  If you are walking your dog, 
please continue to do so in the 
main football field.  If you see someone with a dog in the Play Park 
please let the Parish Council know. 
Contact details are displayed at the entrance. 

The Problem 

Dogs on children's playgrounds represent a major health and injury 
hazard: 

• Toxocariasis - a rare infection caused by roundworm 
parasites, most commonly found in cats’, dogs’ and foxes’ 
faeces. 

• Children and young adults are usually affected due to 
contact with contaminated soil or sand within play areas by 
swallowing the infected egg. 

• There is evidence that dogs can also carry E.coli and 
Hepatitis in their faeces. 

  

Ore-some Copper Belles 
WI 
Well that was the best night’s 
sleep I’ve had in ages. I felt 
completely relaxed from head to 
toe! This was, in fact, after our 
last meeting. No, no alcohol 
involved but Pilates with Kate 
Airey. Kate is the founder of 
Balanced Beginnings 
specialising in health and 
wellbeing, and sports 
rehabilitation. She teaches 
several Pilates classes within 
the local area and is beginning 
to host a variety of wellbeing 
workshops, including 
mindfulness, sleep and 
relaxation. 
I’ve been to several Pilates and 
Yoga sessions over the years, 
but this was different. Kate’s 
Pilates was a great exercise 
class but also a fantastic 
relaxing experience. Alongside 
the stretches and exercises, 
she talked us through lots of 
mindfulness exercises; teaching 
us how to breath properly, 
switch off our thoughts and 
enter in to a completely relaxed 
state. It wasn’t easy to do, and 
it’s something that I have 
always struggled with, but 
Kate’s guidance really helped 
and took me to a peaceful place 
whilst I exercised. My mind was 
at rest and I had given my body 
a good work out (the benefits of 
both being felt for a few days 
after too). A great first session 
with a desire for more. 
To find out more, visit Kate’s 
Facebook page, Balanced 
Beginnings, and also the 
Middleton Lodge website. I 
know there was a lot of interest 
in the Sleep and Relaxation 
Workshop she is hosting there 
in October. 
Next meeting is flower 
arranging with Branching Out 
on Tuesday 9th October at 7:15 
pm in the Middleton Tyas 
Memorial Hall. Remember to 
bring your pennies if you want 
to join in the raffle. 



• There are over 7,000 admissions to hospital for dog bites 
and attacks annually in the UK and under 10's were most 
likely to be admitted. (NHS Digital) 

For members interested in an 
Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
Christmas function, sign up and 
bring £10 deposit to October’s 
meeting. The date is Tuesday 
11th December. Venue to be 
decided. 
Follow us on Facebook at Ore-
some Copper Belles WI. 



 



 
 



 

 
 



 
 



CHURCH SERVICES – OCTOBER 2018 

Sunday 7th October 19th. after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30  HARVEST FESTIVAL – followed by light refreshments Rev. J. Lane * 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  

Reading Joel 2, 21-27 P1040 Romans 8, 18-25 P 78 

 

Sunday 14th. October 20th after  Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30am. Morning Prayer BCP  Mr. H. Swanston 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Miss M Brown 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Job 23, 1-9, 16,17 P 623 Mark 10, 17-31 P 627 

 

Sunday 14th. October 20th after Trinity Moulton 

6pm.  Evening Prayer  BCP  Rev. J. Lane 

Readings Hebrews 4, 12-16 P 626 Mark 10, 17-31 P 627 

 

Sunday 21st. October 21st after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Holy Communion CW (T)  Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mr. R. Aitken Mrs. P. Aitken 

Reader Mrs. M. Hill  

Readings Hebrews 5, 1-10 P 632 Mark 10, 35-45 P 633 

 

Sunday 28th. October Bible Sunday Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mr. M. Idale 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Mrs. D. Donnison 

Reader Dr. N. Weightman  

Readings Isaiah 55, 1-11 P 638 John 5, 36-47 P 641 

 

*There will be a service of Holy Communion at Croft, 8.00am, and Eryholme, 11am. 

 

All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 

If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 

 

Church Cleaning 

Oct 1-8 Mrs Baxter & Mrs Gentry, Oct 15-22 Mrs Hill,  Oct 29-5 Nov Mrs Cook & Mrs Miller 

Church Flowers. 

There are several weddings at the beginning of the month after which Mrs Begley and Mrs White will be in 

charge of flowers. 


